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COME TO OUR NEXT MEETINGS 
 
Tuesday 9 July Speaker – Human Rights in Central America  
            - No meeting in August 
Tuesday 10 September Campaign Meeting 
 

  Our thanks to Chris Purnell of Orpington for sponsoring this month’s Newsletter 

 

Speaker: Pauline Crosfield 
Amnesty International Central America regional co-ordinator 

 

“Human Rights in Central America”  
We hope to welcome the Amnesty country-co-ordinator for Central 

America to talk about Amnesty’s concerns in the region.  
 

Tuesday 9th July at 7.30pm 
Postponed from June 2019  

 
25 Years of Bromley Little Theatre 
Back in 1994 we were surprised and delighted to be offered the Charity Preview of ‘Mother Tongue’, beginning 
a quarter century association with Bromley’s amateur theatre. On 6

th
 June we gathered to enjoy the 21

st
 such 

Charity Preview – ‘We Happy Few’, the joyous story of a group of female thespians who overcame opposition 
of the ‘men from the ministry’ to tour the war-scarred communities of England during the dark days of World 
War II. We look back with fondness at some incredible evenings of theatre whilst fundraising for Amnesty – 
who remembers Death and the Maiden (1995), the Madness of George III (1997), Racing Demon (1998), Death 
of a Salesman (2007) and more recently Nell Gwynne (2017) and last year’s superb Charles III? Over the course 
of 21 plays, BLT has raised £17,517.00, whilst the theatre fee has remained a modest £50 for the entire quarter 
century. We owe BLT our thanks and appreciation over the course of such a long partnership. Thank you BLT! 
 
Group Finance 

Balance brought forward £561.68 

Income £1,161.80 

Expenditure  £94.62 

Balance at 11
th

 June  £1,628.86 

CHANGE £1,067.18 

 
The Group’s financial position shows a health balance of £2,628,86 with private donations of £80 and BLT 
income of £1,081.80 broken down between ticket sales of £936 (78), proceeds from the raffle (£85.80) and 
other donations on the night of £60. Expenditure included postage and BLT associated expenses. The Group 
agreed to send a donation of £1,100 to Amnesty bringing our total raised for 2019 to £2.072.  

 
Monthly Action: Honduras 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Death Penalty: 2018 - a Mixed year! 
Amnesty has recently published its annual report of the ‘state of the death penalty’ world-wide for 2018. It is 
a mixed picture. Amnesty recorded at least 690 executions in 2018 – a significant decrease of 31% compared 
to 2017. This is the lowest figure recorded for a decade. Most executions continue to take place in a small 
number of countries: China, Iran, Saudi Arabia, Vietnam and Iraq. The true extent of China’s executions is 
unknown but is believed to be ‘in the thousands’. Vietnam officially executed 85 people in 2018 placing it in 
the top five for the first time.  
 
Positively, Burkina Faso abolished the death penalty, whilst Gambia and Malaysia imposed a moratorium, as 
did the State of Washington in the US. Compared to 2017, no executions were recorded in Bahrain, 
Bangladesh, Jordan, Kuwait or the UAE however, executions resumed in Botswana, Sudan, Taiwan and 
Thailand. At the end of 2018, 106 countries had abolished the death penalty in law for all crimes and 142 in 
law or practice. The trend towards abolition continues, however 2,531 death sentences were handed down in 
54 countries; nearly 20,000 people were imprisoned under sentence of death at the close of 2018.    Is there 
such a scheme in Bromley – we wondered? 
 
Zimbabwe Action  
We write to the President of Zimbabwe regarding the arrest of seven human rights defenders. The seven 
human rights activists have been arrested for “subverting a constitutional government” and could receive 
prison sentences of up to 20 years. Their crime alleges that in May they attended training in the Maldives on 
civic engagement, advocacy and communications. The seven named human rights defenders are: George 
Makoni, Tatenda Mombeyarara, Gamuchirai Mukura, Nyasha Mpahlo, Farirai Gumbonzvanda, Sitabile Dewa 
and Rita Nyamupinga and were arrested for peacefully exercising their right to freedom of expression and 
association. We wrote calling for their immediate and unconditional release.  
 

Journalists At Risk 
Being a journalist remains a dangerous profession in many parts the world, resulting in intimidation and death. 
The Bromley & Orpington Group has, over its long history, featured the persecution of journalists as among 
our major priorities. The release of Ivan Golunov is a rare victory for civil society in Russia where the routine 
harassment of independent journalists continues. Golunov was arrested on evidence that was brazenly 
fabricated causing unusually vocal public outrage. Three days later he was released and the police officers who 
had conspired to frame him were themselves arrested. Intimidation and assaults are routine in Russia where 
four reporters are currently in prison and a further 28 have been murdered since 2000 when President Putin 
came to power. Meanwhile Turkey imprisons more journalists and writers than any other country. Ahmet 
Altan, an advocate for Turkey’s Kurdish community is serving a life sentence without parole for advocating 
human rights. Kurdish politician and lawyer, Selahattin Demirtaş faces a possible 142 year sentence on charges 
that are baseless. Ayşe Düzkan, a prominent writer, journalist and feminist activist, was arrested and convicted 
on terrorism charges linked to her writing for a pro-Kurdish newspaper – her challenge to the authorities in 
freely exercising her right to peaceful freedom of expression resulted in her being sentenced to 18 months last 
November. Please sign, address and post the enclosed letter calling for her conviction to be overturned. This 
will cost £1.35.  
 
Present on 11

th
 June: Neville White; Vivien Glanz; Ted Burke; Gladys Edmonds; Margaret Coppard; Waltraut 

Gilchrist. Apologies: Patrick and Carolyn Nield; Vivienne Andrews; Wendy Simmons; David Howkins and Peter 
Martin.   
 
Meetings are held in the Wesley Room, Orpington Methodist Church, Sevenoaks Road, Orpington commencing 
at 7.30pm. E-mail amnestybromley@gmail.com  Website: www.amnesty.org.uk/bromley 

 

Neville White (Chairman) 01689 896368     Vivien Glanz (Secretary) 
          Neville.white@waitrose.com                   vivienglanz@hotmail.com   
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